

105 South Madison Avenue, Spring Valley, NY 10977

A Unified Community Educating the Whole Child ...

Mr. Anthony DiCarlo
Interim Superintendent of Schools

Ramapo High School 400 Viola Road, Spring Valley, NY 845-577-6401 Rhode Octobre-Cooper, Principal
Annie Bino, Assistant Principal
Scott Freiberger, Steven Forman Assistant Principal
LaThell Sebastian-Smith, Assistant Principal

Dear Families,

It is with great honor that I have accepted the opportunity to serve you and our students as the Principal of Ramapo High School. After twenty-seven years in the field of education, I have had the opportunity to work with families across the state of New York. Within those twenty-seven years, I have been a teacher, a dean, an assistant principal, a director, and a principal. My experience has spanned across primarily at the secondary level. Therefore, I bring a wealth of experience and a passion for education that we believe will greatly benefit our school community.

I have a strong commitment to fostering a positive and inclusive environment. This is particularly true because as a multilingual learner, I also had to navigate the educational system in order to get the necessary resources for all of the students that I serve. My vision is to work collaboratively with all of our staff and families in order to ensure the success of all our students.

I invite you to attend our first **MLE Parent Evening Academy/International Night** on Wednesday, October 9th at 6:30 PM where you can get to know me and share your thoughts about our school community. This is a wonderful opportunity to build connections and collaborate on creating an enriching educational experience for our children and our multilingual learners. In order to get a better understanding of your needs, I have created a form to get your feedback. Please use the QR Code below to scan it.

On a personal note, I live in Monroe and am married with a daughter that is in high school. I enjoy traveling and meeting new people and volunteering through my church. I believe deeply in making connections with our families. It is the vehicle by which we understand one another.

My office door is always open to you. Therefore, I encourage you to stop by, attend some of our events and share your thoughts with us. My goal is to restart the Parent Teacher Association. If you are interested in joining us for the PTA, please use the QR Code below.

I thank you for your continued support. I am looking forward to a fantastic year ahead with you and our students.

Warm regards,

R. Cooper,

Principal

